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PLEASE NOTE: THIS IS A PERSONAL RECORD BY THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE OF TSDG, NORMA 
AUSTIN HART. IT IS BASED ON MY OWN OBSERVATIONS. IT IS NOT A FORMAL MINUTE OF 
THE MEETING. 

 
 

1. Richard Grievson spoke to the RRR report and emphasised the importance of the workforce 
planning strand of the recovery plan. He spoke of 150 attendees at DGC events to recruit to 
H&SC posts. I pointed out that until we address the differential between third and public 
sectors’ pay and terms and conditions we will continue to have difficulty in growing the pool of 
workers. RG agreed that this is a concern and would be taken up by the workforce working 
group.  TSDG participates in this group.  
 

2. I also asked if the action point in the meeting of 11 June regarding the relationship between 
NHS workforce planning and the Regional Economic Strategy workforce priorities had been 
followed up? RG said that this would be followed up by the workforce working group. 

 
3. Locality planning paper: Jamie Ferguson talked to the paper. He acknowledged TSDG role and 

emphasised the need for trust and the role of LHs in relation to community planning. He did not 
link the LHs with the Place Planning Partnership.  An example of a place plan was shown based 
on the Place Standard Tool, also referring to 20 minute neighbourhoods.  

 
4. I said it was disappointing that we had not been consulted on the paper and if we had I would 

have amended para 2.4 which refers to a review of locality hubs in 2023. I explained that we 
have monitored the LHs since their inception and that a formal review is already underway. 
2023 would be too late. It is important that this is minuted. 

 
5. The third sector role in food sharing was acknowledged in the LOIP report. Helen Keron asked if 

the methodology for the next LOIP could be brought to the March 2022 meeting rather than 
the June 2022 meeting. 

 
6. There were discussion groups about the CPiB report on the performance of CPPs national 

during Covid. In mine I said I would prefer to have an understanding about how D&G CPP is 
currently placed to respond to the areas of focus recommended in the report. Liz Manson 
agreed to arrange this discussion at a future CPPB meeting.   

 
7. The CPPB agreed to postpone a decision on the Improvement Plan until the CPPB reviews the 

CPiB report and the LOIP and bring the three together at the next meeting.  
 

 
 


